
Imposition of 7.5 Tonne Weight Restriction – 
D83 Blighton Lane, Seale 

Statement of Reasons for proposing to make the Order 

The Seale and Sands Parish Council requested that a weight limit restriction 
is introduced on the entire length of Blighton Lane. As a result, the County 
Councillor requested that such a restriction is investigated and is introduced if 
appropriate. The road is narrow and there are residential properties, which 
makes it unsuitable for large vehicles using the road. 

Surrey County Council officers have investigated this issue and discussed this 
informally with the police and stakeholders. There are already width restriction 
in the vicinity. It is proposed to introduce the weight limit restriction in Blighton 
Lane and extend it further in due course. This will make it clearer to HGV 
drivers that they cannot use the residential road as a through route to a 
destination beyond the area. Following a site visit by officers and a 
subsequent investigation, it has been concluded that the weight limit 
restriction should be introduced. This should lessen the amount of HGVs 
using the road as a shortcut.  

The above proposal will be advertised in the local press (The Surrey 
Advertiser). County, Borough Councillors and stakeholders will be consulted. 
The police have already been consulted and they support the proposal. 
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